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Report of the Vice President (Clubs and Services)  
to SSMU Legislative Council 

September 26th, 2013 
 
Announcements: 
 

- CKUT Annual General Meeting is happening in Lev Bukhman from 6-9 PM on 
October 8th! 

 
Personal: 
 

- Never ending email/document organizing project 
 
Office hours:  
 

- VP Clubs and Services: Tuesdays 12-2pm 
- General Manager: Tuesdays 12:30-2:30pm 

 
CLUBS, SERVICES, and INDEPENDENT STUDENT GROUPS 
 
Club Applications: We have steadily been receiving more and more of these and will 
have to start evaluating them at the Interest Group Committee! 
 
Club Forms: The process is slower than I would like so I will be meeting with the 
various people who deal with any of the club-related forms in order to help streamline 
the process a bit more. 
 
Referenda: Midnight Kitchen is running an existence and fee increase referendum. I 
have been meeting with them to discuss the timeline of the elections and how the 
campaigning process works including the various do’s and don’ts. A few other groups 
have considered running a fee levy but have chosen to wait until the Winter Semester to 
prepare for it. 
 
CKUT: September Board Meeting was last week! The annual General Meeting is 
coming very soon! 
 
PROJECTS/ONGOING ISSUES 
 
Culture Shock: QPIRG and I have started meeting to hash out the details of this year’s 
Culture Shock! 
 
SSMURBS: The Events and Administrator and I have begun noticing a few bugs that 
have popped up since the summer blackout. 
 
Recurring Events Allocation: This process is taking longer than anticipated because 
most of the requests are overlapping with each other. The Events Administrator and I 
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have steadily been contacting people and entering bookings. The entire thing should be 
done by tomorrow. 
 
Office Applications: This has been delayed because of the Recurring Events 
Allocation. Like last year, I will make the office allocations on a semesterly basis. We’re 
looking into implementing a tiered system for offices and lockers to make sure that 
groups are responsibly and adequately using the space that is provided to them. The 
form is nearly ready to be sent out. 
 
Club Workshops: This has also been delayed because of the Recurring Events 
Allocations. However, I have already started planning the content by including input 
from the permanent staff members who deal the most with clubs. They will start late 
next week. 
 
BUILDING 
 
Pest Control – A campus-wide pest control contract was signed by McGill with 
Steritech for the following three years. SSMU has agreed to pay a portion of the cost so 
that the SSMU Building will be covered by this contract as well.  An on-campus 
technician will be providing us with weekly reports for any kind of intervention. 
 
DAYCARE 
 
Fee Increase Referendum Question – The Daycare Board of Directors has come to 
the conclusion that the Daycare Fee will need to be increased in order to maintain the 
Daycare’s current level of operation. I have asked the Daycare Manager, Amy Vincent, to 
be present at the next Legislative Council meeting in the event that you have any 
questions. 

 
COUNCIL & COMMITTEES 
 
Gardens & Grounds Committee – SQ, September meeting was cancelled 
Committee on Student Services – SQ 
Interest Group Committee – The Coordinator is working on getting the members at 
large for the first meeting. 
Services Review Committee – SQ 
Building Committee – The next meeting is on Monday. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
Stefan Fong 
 


